Dear Dr. Tim Garrett,

We appreciate the helpful suggestions from the editor. We now provide a revised abstract
incorporating all of your comments, which we feel has resulted in significant improvements.

Given the additional opportunity to make edits for the final version, a few other minor
improvements have been made to the body of the manuscript. First, subsection headers have
been added to the Methods section, making this section more organized and easy to navigate.
Secondly, the Concluding Remarks section has been trimmed and polished in order to be more
consistent with the revised abstract. Minor grammatical changes were also made.

We would like to thank the editor and reviewers again for the time and effort they have put into
providing constructive feedback on this manuscript.

Sincerely,
Elise Rosky



